September 13, 2011

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, September 13, 2011.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Jeff Anderson.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  

There were 4 citizens attending, Donna Gates, Mike Krajniak, Tim Brusoe and Nancy Gisch..

The minutes from the August 9th meeting were read.  Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried. 

Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes from the August 24th Comprehensive Plan hearing as written and Jeff Anderson seconded.  The motion carried.

Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes from the August 24th special Town Board meeting as written and Brad Anderson seconded.  The motion carried.

Treasurer’s report for August was read.  The ending balance was $71,667.67.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Jeff Anderson seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Maureen Manore commented that the power company was driving a boom mower with metal tracks on paved town roads and was leaving gouges in the road.  Denny Richardson said they were doing the same thing on Bear Pen Road.

Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission Chair reported on the meeting held September 6, 2011.  At that meeting the Plan Commission discussed hiring a consultant to facilitate the zoning ordinance process.  Maureen Manore asked the Town Board for permission for the Plan Commission to hire a consultant.  Brad Anderson made a motion to give the Plan Commission permission to hire a consultant for the writing of the zoning ordinance.  Denny Richardson seconded and the vote was unanimous. 

Update on Developer’s Agreement/Operator’s License Ordinance

Brad Anderson said that all he was at liberty to say at this time was that the Developer’s Agreement was in the informational stage.  He and the Town lawyer met with Greg Bechel and his lawyer on September 8th and took a tour of the proposed mine site.  They will hold another meeting on September 20th.

Brad Anderson said that the Licensing Ordinance was still being worked on by the Town lawyer.

Road Reports

There has been reconstruction on Goatback Road and the corners have been paved.  Jeff Anderson had some concerns about the second corner and will follow up on this with Bernie Weiss.

The county has been spraying the Japanese Knotweed in the road right-of way along Boyd Springs Road.

The bills were paid.  

The next regular board meeting was set for October 11, 2011, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Road Reports and Prepare the 2012 Budget.

Jeff Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Time 8:30 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

